## Highlights of the December 11, 2023, U-46 Board of Education Meeting

The Board of Education meeting was held at 355 East Chicago Street, Elgin.

During the Strategic Plan Report portion of the meeting, the Board received a <u>Facilities Update</u> which reviewed elementary schools which might be renovated, replaced, or retired. Recommendations on these buildings will be made at the December 18 meeting.

There was one public comment in which a parent expressed concerns about some aspects of Unite U-46.

The Board approved in the Consent Agenda and during Discussion/Action:

- Minutes of the 10/23/23 and 11/6/23 board meetings.
- Superintendent contract goals.
- Resolution providing for the issue of building bonds approved in the April 2023 referendum.
- Bids, contracts, building permits, proposals, and change orders discussed at the previous Board meeting.

During the Work Session the Board reviewed

 A <u>recommendation</u> to accept Studio GC Architects as the architects for the Kenyon Woods addition. A powerpoint outlining Studio GC Architects' qualifications is <u>here.</u>

A link to the video of the Board meeting can be found <u>here</u>. A link to the complete Board meeting packet can be found <u>here</u>.

The next regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Monday, December 18, at 7:00 p.m., at 355 E. Chicago St., Elgin.